

After coming to meetings of Overeaters Anonymous, we found that we no longer had to be alone. Many others shared our experiences. We discovered the wonderful feeling of hugs from other members. We looked forward to seeing their smiles. We heard comforting words on the telephone from people who understood our pain and frustration. We found that we could be free of the isolation!

Unfortunately, some people stop attending OA meetings and go back to their isolation. Maybe eating alone seems easier than working the Twelve Steps. It is certain, however, that once they have experienced that common bond, the hugs and caring, the feeling of being "at home," isolation will never again be comfortable. They may want to come back to OA meetings, but their

Some intergroups hold "OA Long-Timers Reunions." They distribute flyers and mail them to members whose names and addresses are available. They call long-timers and invite them to the reunion. Workshops at the reunion reflect on what it was like, what happened and what it is like now

Even when we contact people who have dropped out, they may not return to meetings right away. The important thing is that we keep the door open. It is our job to be there when they return and to greet them with a smile, a hug and a simple "welcome back."

--- M.F., West Des Moines, Iowa USA